ALLEGHENY COUNTY SOUTHEAST TAX COLLECTION
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
January 27, 2022
12:30pm
Those in Attendance:
Bill Pfoff, Rankin Borough

Paul Schott, Gateway SD
Mike Whitico, Plum Borough
Connie Rosenbayger, East McKeesport Borough
John Palyo, White Oak Borough
Mickey O’Rourke, Elizabeth Forward SD

Tom Maglicco, City of McKeesport

Dayne Dice, Solicitor

Rose Harr, Keystone Collections
Amanda Settelmaier, TCC Administrator
I. The meeting was called to order by Paul Schott at approx. 12:35pm.
II. The minutes from December’s Board of Delegates meeting were emailed for review.  Motion by Bill Pfoff, second by John Palyo to approve.  Motion carried.  

III. Monthly Financial Statement from December was presented.  Motion to approve was made by John Palyo and seconded by Mike Whitico.  Motion carried.

IV. Bill Lists for January was presented for approval.  Motion to approve was made by Mickey O’Rourke, seconded by Connie Rosenbayger.  Motion carried.

V. Rose Harr presented latest numbers for our TCC.  She said that collections are up Year to Date by 4.3% overall.  Everything but the 1st quarter recovered.  2nd quarter was up by 10.3% ($1.5m); 3rd quarter was up 6.6%, and 4th quarter isn’t due until January 31st.   These numbers are largely due to intense delinquent collections based on two years of state data.  This year we are back to one year of state information.  Paul Schott asked in Delinquent EIT is expected to increase.  Rose said that delinquent collections are unpredictable, but Keystone has four attorneys that work on delinquent EIT.    Rose also reported that final returns are going out, and reminded the group that the tax due date has returned to prepandemic, April 18th.  Mickey O’Rourke commented that an increase in minimum wage could have a dramatic impact on EIT.
VI. Patty Logo is retiring, and therefore leaving the TCC Management Committee.  Mickey made a motion thanking her for her service, seconded by Connie Rosenbayger.

VII. Mickey O’Rourke made a motion to appoint Tom Maglicco to Patty’s position on the management committee, seconded by John Palyo.  Motion passed unanimously.

VIII. There was no one from the public to comment.  A motion to adjourn was made by Bill Pfoff, and seconded by Mike Whitico.  Motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at approximately 1:10pm.

